Memorandum in Support

TITLE:
A Resolution calling upon the Metropolitan Transportation Authority to adopt, and the Legislature and the Governor of New York to enact, legislation creating a Subway Riders Bill of Rights that guarantees less crowding, more efficient and convenient service, and the right for riders to have their concerns heard.

TYPE OF LEGISLATION:

Resolution

SUBMITTED BY:
the Public Advocate, Mark Green

SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:

This proposed resolution would call upon the Metropolitan Transportation Authority to adopt, and the Legislature and the Governor of New York to enact legislation creating, a Subway Riders Bill of Rights.  This Bill of Rights would guarantee New Yorkers who ride the subway (also known as ‘straphangers’) less crowding, more efficient and convenient service, and the right and means of having their individual concerns heard.

1) The right to enough room

2) The right to frequent, reliable, and on-time service

3) The right to safe service

4) The right to clean stations and cars

5) The right to accurate information about delays and reroutes, and

6) The right to clear, frequent, audible announcements.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
By creating a Bill of Rights the MTA and the Governor will help provide an objective standard against which future attempts to improve subway service can be measured.  Like the weather, people often say that New Yorkers talk a lot about the subway, but no one ever does anything about it.  This is a concrete chance to let those who use the subway know what they have a right to expect.

Without an objective set of criteria against which to measure future capital expenditures for subway expansion, and day-to-day operations of the subway, there is too great a chance that riders’ legitimate concerns will fall through the cracks.  By supporting the Public Advocate’s resolution calling for a Subway Riders Bill of Rights, the Council will help ensure this unfortunate result does not occur.

